
 Town of Dudley 
Board of Selectmen, Highway and Cemetery Commissioners
Monday, August 7, 2023 @ 6:30pm
Dudley Municipal Complex
71 West Main Street, Dudley, MA  01571

Approved 8/21/2023

Some matters have been taken out of agenda order but were typed up in agenda order for ease of locating information when necessary.

1. Open Meeting, Call to Order, Pledge of Allegiance:

 The Honorable Kerry Cyganiewicz opened the meeting at 6:35pm.  He disclosed that the meeting will be recorded.  In attendance were the Honorable Mark Landry, Honorable Jason Johnson, Honorable Steven Sullivan and Honorable John Marsi.   Also present was Michelle Jervis, Administrative Secretary.  Jonathan Ruda, Town Administrator, was absent. 
2.  Approval of Minutes: - John Marsi motioned to approve the minutes of July 24, 2023.  Jason Johnson seconded.  Unanimous 5-0.

3.  Reappointments:
CMRPC Delegate – John Marsi motioned to reappoint William Trifone as our delegate to Central Massachusetts Regional Planning Commission.  Jason Johnson seconded.  Unanimous 5-0.
4. . New Business: 
a.    Michelle Jervis, Administrative Secretary, informed the Board that our intern, Olivia Antonson will be working remotely during her upcoming school year. She has been the Selectmen’s intern for the past two years and would like to help while attending her final year in the master’s program at Indiana University, free of charge.  She provided the Board with a list of her responsibilities, helping with our office as well as the Town Accountant.  All thanked Ms. Antonson for her continued internship.  

b.    Mason Rd Pavement – Jeff Murray, Highway Superintendent, stated the engineer for the Mason Road project contacted him regarding core samples.  He explained that he saw something that could be a potential problem with the asphalt.  It is a town road and if there are any issues, we have to fix them.  He would like to have a performance bond provided to the town to cover any issues going forward.  He suggested a bond from the water department to the highway commissioners. The bond would be an insurance policy in the event there’s a problem. Scott Zakowski stated that this issue has been going on since June, holding up the general contractor for getting their final payment. The warranty is required for the SRF loan and it will be backed up by the SRF program.  The warranty has a weight on it and he is pretty sure there is a performance bond in the agreement.   Mr. Murray wants to make sure funds are there to remediate any potential problems.  Jason Johnson requested that they check the agreement to see if the performance bond was built into it.  All agreed to place this item on the next agenda.   
c.   Approval of policies recommended by Edward J. Collins, Jr. Center of Public management as part of the Human Resources Review and Policy Development Agreement – Three (3) policies were brought up to the Board for approval.  Mark Landry motioned that the Board of Selectmen approve the following policies recommended by the Edward J. Collins, Jr. Center of Public Management:  1-9 Immigration Compliance Policy, Pregnant Workers Fairness Act Policy, and Wage and Hour Policy.  Jason Johnson seconded.  Unanimous 5-0.

d.    Jo-Ann Szymczak and Diane Casey-Luong came before the Board.  They would like to share the Homes for Heroes Program.  It is a program started by a group after 9/11 who just want to say thank you to the brave men and women who serve the country.  They currently serve firefighters, law enforcement, military personnel, healthcare workers and educators.  They will provide real estate rebates and discounts to public workforce heroes when they buy, sell or refinance their home with rebates of up to 25%.  There are no catches and the only thing needed is to work with a specialist, buy, sell or refinance a home and receive their check.  They appreciate the Board listening to them and getting the word out on this program.  
5.    Departmental Communication: 

               Chief Karlowicz stated that his department had a very busy July.  There were several arrests.  Everyone needs to vote on public safety on August 17th.  It is very important for the town to move forward.  

Richard Carmignani stated that the tax bills were due August 1st and we are still getting payments.  

6.  Board Member Comments:

John Marsi mentioned a recent post on social media about the Town Administrator.  He stated that Mr. Ruda has “put himself in the arena” and has been beat up by critics.  The post he is referencing has crossed the line.  He feels it is repulsive and vile and would like to have the person responsible take the post down.  

7.  Adjournment:  John Marsi motioned to adjourn at 7:45pm.  Mark Landry seconded.  Unanimous 5-0.

Respectfully submitted.
Michelle Jervis, Administrative Secretary
[Signature Page to Vote of the Board of Selectmen]


